Pukekura Park fish survey
In 2008 and 2009 Devon Intermediate students carried out fish surveys in Pukekura Park. Surveys were conducted from June – November in 2008 and on the 12th, 13th and 16th March 2009. 

Surveys were conducted during the day and night using baited fish traps, fine mesh hand scoop nets and spotlights. A large cross section of the park’s water ways were surveyed from the upper streams to the lakes and ponds. The main areas focussed on included Lily Lake, Main Lake, Fountain Lake, Stainton Dell ponds and upper Pukekura Stream which drains into the Bowl Lake. 
Note: Fish traps were only used in 2009.

During day trips dozens of goldfish, one perch and a handful of eels were seen. During night trips freshwater crayfish, banded kokopu, eel’s and goldfish were seen. The native species (except eels) were only seen in the upper small streams where as the introduced goldfish were seen in the Stainton Dell upper pond, main lake and fountain lake.  One perch was seen in the upper main lake.
The fish traps were left out and checked during the day and night, but were more effective when left out overnight. Captured fish included three banded kokopu and three eels. Night surveys (using spotlights) identified freshwater crayfish, banded kokopu and the occasional eel all mostly confined to the upper streams in the park. 

Nathan Hills (Puke Ariki) and Dean Caskey (Department of Conservation) undertook a quick spotlight fish survey during one night in April 2008 that found similarly low numbers of native species in the Park. Nathan and Dean noticed the park has access issues for migrating native fish, therefore restricting fish migration into the park to species known for their climbing abilities such as freshwater crayfish, eels and banded kokopu.  

It is recommended some further surveys should be conducted over a 2 night period (spotlight survey) repeated 3 months later both in and outside of Pukekura Park. This comparison will help determine whether or not the culverts, water wheels and other human made barriers are preventing or restricting fish migration into the park.  
